STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 16, 2014

The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee Present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Rev Canon Andrew Holliday, Ron Wade, Brian Jones, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore, Mike Lawrenson, Tony Jones, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss

Members Present:

David King, Allan Foster, Danny McNamara, Denise Walsh, Janet Kenny, Kath Jones, Alan Laithwaite, Alan Owen, Tom Morris, Marie Noon
1. Apologies: Coun George Fairhurst, Colin Lackey, Paul Durrant, Emma Appleton.
2. Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the Steering Group meeting of August 12, 2014, were agreed without amendment. It was agreed that Standish Voice minutes should be placed on public view in Standish Library.
3. Update on positions on Management Committee: Paul Ogden (Vice Chair) said that three positions on the committee were still unfilled – Minutes Secretary, Communications Officer and Local Plans Officer. It was agreed that before the next meeting, an email should be sent out to the wider membership of Standish Voice asking for volunteers for these roles.

4. Constitution/Mission Statement: A draft constitution had been formulated by Paul Ogden and Steering Group member Colin Lackey had written a mission statement. These were agreed with minor alterations and assimilated into an annotated final version by Ron Wade (Membership Secretary). At the suggestion of Karen Bliss (Treasurer) it was agreed that a motto or slogan for Standish Voice should be adopted, to be discussed at the next meeting.
5. Website: Gill Foster (Chair) outlined steps taken to organise the creation of a website and associated social media for Standish Voice. Wigan company Techniframe had come forward to offer its expertise and were present at the meeting. Techniframe outlined the necessary steps to create a website and it was agreed that a small team from the Management Committee would meet the company to progress this.
6. Issues to be discussed with Wigan Council Chief Executive: Gill said a meeting had been arranged for Thursday, September 17, 2014, between herself and Paul Ogden and Wigan MBC Chief Executive Donna Hall and Steve Normington, Director of Economy and Skills. The Committee agreed that the Standish Voice delegation should emphasise that it was willing to work closely and co-operatively with Wigan Council to improve the village going forward but also raise concerns and lobby for change were necessary. The delegation would also request that the council outline how it would help Standish Voice establish itself as a Neighbourhood Forum and suggest funding streams for it to carry out its work.
7. Update from Management Committee members: Fran Aiken (Health) said she had made initial contact with health professionals and a number of concerns had been raised, including air pollution in Standish. Tony Jones (Community Engagement) said an Open Day had been arranged at Standish Community Centre for Saturday, September 27 and it was agreed that members of the Management Committee should attend to publicise the work of Standish Voice. He also related that a number of organisations had applied for ‘Brighter Borough’ funding and the meeting agreed Standish Voice should investigate the possibility of applying for a similar grant. Sarah Djali (Education) said that the governors of Woodfold Primary School had been enthusiastic about the creation of Standish Voice and the results that it could achieve. Diane Gore (Events) said a number of possible events had been discussed for 2015. Ron Wade (Membership) said that our membership stood at 107 members of which 15 didn’t currently have email addresses.
8. Standish village centre Conservation Area: A 2006 Wigan Council appraisal of the conservation area was noted and the meeting agreed that as per the constitution, Standish Voice should strive to enhance the conservation area.

9. Wigan Council Draft Allocations Plan: It was noted that this plan is in formation and Standish Voice should give its views on it in relation to the village when a provisional plan was available.

10. Request re Almond Brook Link Road/housing developments: Gill said a request from residents’ group Stop Almond Brook Link Road had been received by Standish Voice asking that it negotiate with Wigan Council and housing developers to prevent the proposed road from becoming a ‘rat run’. The meeting agreed this and also agreed to write to all housing developers which had outline planning permission for sites within Standish to ask if a delegation could liaise with them during the preparation of detailed plans for these sites before they are submitted to Wigan Council.

11. Any other business: 
a. Paul said a plan for a Solar Farm was in preparation for land at Thompson House Farm, off  Pepper Lane. He had attended a briefing on the plans, held at Standish Community Centre, and information on the proposals would be circulated to the Management Committee Members. 
b. Brian Jones informed the meeting that the planning application for housing in Green Belt off Langtree Lane (ref A/14/79671).
The meeting ended at 9.50pm

